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CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

March 23-27, 1981 

Monday, ~~rch 23 

No scheduled activities 

Tuesday, March 24 

10: 00 a.m. 

3:00 p.m. 

4:00 p.m. 

4:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, March 25 

LO: 00 a.m. 

10: 30 a.m. 

Thursday, March 26 

10 :·00 a.m. 

4:00-9:00 p.m. 

5:00-6:30 p.m. 

Friday, March 27 

10·:.00- a.m. 

7 :·30 p .m. 

NOTICES: 

VII, 26 

Chapel: N.C. Singing Churchmen. Mr. Charles 
Gatwood, Director. 

Administrative Officers meeting. 

Student Council meeting~ Mackie Commons Room. 
Major items will include Constitution revisions 
and elections. 

Deadline to submit nominee resumes for Student 
Council elections. 

Chapel: Dr. John E. Steely, Professor of 
Historical Theology. 

All Junior Class members are invited to a 
coffee fellowship in the cafeteria following 
chapel. 

Chapel: Dr. Claude Stewart, Associate Professo· 
of Theology. 

Equipping Center Seminar. Bethea Room. See 
. notice. 

Perspectives In Ministry dinner meeting. Middle 
dining room. Dinner from 5:00-5:30 (optional). 

Study course on world hunger and global security 
sponsored by Perspectives In Ministry. Barbara 
Howell, speaker.· Appleby Conference Room. 

Coffee House sponsored by the Student Council. 
Mackie Hall. 

EQUIPPING CENTER The Baptist State Convention of NC will hold an 
SEMINAR: Equipping Center Seminar on the Southeastern 

Campus, March 26, 1981, from 4 to 9 p.m. in the 
Bethea Room (Appleby Hall). It will be open to interested persons. Dinner 
will be on your own. For further details and registration, contact the 
Communications office (Ext. 270). 

INTERNSHIP IN 
EDUCATION/ADMINISTRATION: 

Dr. Charles Casey, Pastor of Valley Baptist 
Church, Lutherville, Maryland, will be on campus 
for interviews Tuesday, April 7. The church ha~ 

a year's internship available to begin June 1, 1981, for a student to serve 
as Director of Religious Education/Administrative Assistant to the Pastor. 

(OVER) 



A brief description is available in the Formation in Ministry office, where 
interviews with Dr. Casey may also be scheduled. This internship is offered 
through M4730-31. Supervised Ministry, M4700, is a prerequisite. 

FF-CAMPUS MINISTRY 
OPPORTUNITIES: 

The volunteer services of Southeastern students 
are needed in two programs currently underway 

( 1) 
in Wake Forest. 

Wake Forest Baptist Church desperately needs students 
to help deliver hot lunches to homebound Wake Forest 
area residents on Mondays from 11:30-12:30. Students 
will be reimbursed 22c a mile for their mileage. Con-
tact Frances Pieper 556-1503 or 556-1079. 

(2) All you need is a few free hours one or two mornings 
a week to help with a Wake County Child Abuse Preven-
tion Services program in Wake Forest called Mother's 
Time Out. They need volunteers to help keep children 
from 9:30-12:30 Wednesday and/or Thursday mornings at 
St. John Episcopal Church on S. Main St. If you have 
some free time and a love for children contact Sandy 
Petersen at 821-4691 or 779-3058. 

WOMEN AND A mini-symposium entitled "Behind Every Good 
THE CHURCH: Church ... " is being held at Meredith College as 

a part of its campus-wide symposium, "Toward 
Conscious Conscience" on Tuesday, March 24. The discussion, focusing upon 
women as agents of conscience in the church, will explore past, present, and 
future roles of women in the church. Discussion leaders will be Dr. Thomas 
Halbrooks, Mrs. Mary Ruth Crook, and Sister Evelyn Mattern. The mini-symposium· 
-will be held on Tuesday from 3:30-5:00 p.m. in the Rehearsal Hall of Jones 
Auditorium. (The public is invited at no charge) For further details, contact 
Susan Pearce Shirley at 556-1092. 

APRIL 3RD DAY: The Student Council is sponsoring a special fun 
day for the seminary family on April 3. In-

cluded in the day's events will be free ice cream cones given away between 10-
11 a.m. in front of Mackie Hall and a covered dish picnic at 5 p.m. at the 
Wake Forest Community Center. The day will be climaxed with a ·square dance 
at the community center. A professional caller will be used to teach and ca11 
all of the dances. No previous square dancing experience is required! Stu-
dents from Meredith College, First Baptist, Forest Hills Baptist and First 
Presbyterian Churches will be joining the occasion. Students, faculty, staff 
and their families are invited to participate in all of the events. 

INTERNSHIPS IN 
JUVENILE JUSTICE: 

Mr. Bill Shirah, of Chaplain Service of the 
Churches of Virginia, will be on campus Thurs-
day, March 26, 11:00-3:00. Chaplain Service 

has internships available during the 1981-82 academic year for students to 
serve as chaplains in several juvenile justice institutions, mostly in the 
Richmond area. Further information and application are available in the 
Formation in Ministry office, and interviews with Mr. Shirah may also be 
scheduled there. These internships are offered through M4720-21 (part-time) 
or M4730-31 (full-time). Supervised Ministry, M4700, is a prerequisite for 
these courses. 

STUDENT COUNCIL 
ELECTIONS: 

Election of Student Council officers for 1981-82, 
wi-11 be held on April 8 and 9. Nominations are 
now open for the positions to be filled. Con-

sult your Handbook and Orientation Guide: 1980-81 for a listing of these posi-
tions as well as qualifications for nominees. Nominee resumes are available 

t the Office of Student Affairs or the Vice President's box, second floor 
Mackie Hall. For more information call Burdette Robinson at 556-6160. 

ominations must close on March 24. 

YOUTH QUAKE: The Seminary Youth are sponsoring a "Youth Quake" 
on Friday, April 24 at Wake Forest Baptist 

hurch. Area youth groups are invited to make plans to participate in an 
evening of fun and inspiration beginning at 7:30 p.m. Contact the Student 

ffairs office or Judy Powell (556-4642) for free advance tickets. 

Material for the Campus Bulletin must reach the Student Affairs office by 
12 noon on Wednesday. 
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